PAYROLL PROCESSOR FILER RENEWAL
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	BUREAU OF CONSUMER CREDIT PROTECTION 

35 STATE HOUSE STATION

AUGUSTA MAINE  04333-0035

	

	PAYROLL PROCESSOR FILER
	
	DUE:  Jan 31, 2023

	Name and Address:

	FOR OFFICE USE ONLY Do not write in this box.

	
	CK #
	CN



	
	AMT


	DATE

	
	
	

	PAYMENT OPTIONS:  1) Check or Money Order Payable to “Treasurer, State of Maine.”  Write license number on check; 

or 2) Credit Card: MasterCard or VISA only. Complete the following: I authorize the State of Maine, Bureau of Consumer 

Credit Protection to charge my MasterCard /VISA ________-________-________-________  Exp Date ______/_______
in the amount of $_____________ for the purpose of renewing my License.
Signature:____________________________



	In accordance with the provisions of 10 M.R.S.§1495 et seq., Payroll Processors, application is hereby made to renew a license as a Payroll Processor.

1.  Do you collect and hold income withholding tax funds in your own bank account, on behalf of your clients, to turn over to the State Tax Assessor or Federal Tax authorities? (Yes or No)? _________
2. Do you have access to online banking passwords to any client accounts that would permit you to withdraw payroll or payroll taxes? (Yes or No)? ________
3. Are you an authorized signer on any clients’ accounts from which payroll or payroll taxes are withdrawn? (Yes or No)? __________
4. Do you issue payroll checks on behalf of your clients? (Yes or No) ?_____ Issuing means paying payroll out of the payroll processor’s own account, or holding a signature stamp, electronic signature or pre-signed check stock from the employer.
	Please also submit the following items with this renewed application: 
1.  Any change in business structure or address; 

2.  A current list of contacts for compliance examinations, legal notices (Resident Agent), and consumer complaints (name and address, email, telephone and fax numbers); 

3. Current list of Maine Payroll Clients; and

4.  Renewal Fee of $100 for Restricted Payroll Processor license.  


I hereby certify that the statements in the foregoing report are true and correct to the best of my knowledge and belief.

	
	
	
	

	Signature of Preparer
	Name typed or printed legibly
	Title
	Date



Enclosed is your 2022 renewal form for a restricted payroll processor license. Your completed application must be received by January 31, 2023.

	     Please be advised that the prefix to your license number has changed from PRL to PRF. To ease regulatory burden on companies that only prepare and file quarterly tax reports for clients and do not have any access to client funds, the Legislature recently enacted a law creating an additional payroll processor license type called a “restricted” payroll processor license.  To qualify for the “restricted” license, you cannot issue payroll and cannot have any direct access to client funds.  Additionally, this law change has reduced the renewal fee for “restricted” payroll processors to $100, regardless of the number of payroll clients.

     Based on information your company previously submitted to at the Bureau, your company qualifies for the “restricted” payroll processor designation.  If, after reading the above information regarding restricted payroll processors, you feel that you were converted to a “restricted” license (PRF) in error, please contact Principal Examiner, Steven Lemieux at 207-624-8527 or Steven.Lemieux@maine.gov




